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1. The Merit Protection Commissioner (MPC) submitted a report to the Presiding Officers on 7 August

2018. The Report was titled: 

Report of the Results of Inquiries by the Merit Protection Commissioner under Section 50(1)(b) of the 

Public Service Act 1999 to the Presiding Officers into Alleged Breaches of the Code of Conduct by the 

Australian Public Service Commissioner received on 11 January and 4 June 2018. 

2. I resigned as Australian Public Service Commissioner on 8 August 2018.

3. I submit that I am named in the Report. I claim that I have been adversely affected in reputation by

the references to me in the Report. 

4. I set out in this paper a summary of the adverse references that adversely affected my reputation and

my response to the references. 

5. The impact of the adverse references was amplified by whal I consider were most unsatisfactory

processes adopted in the handling of the complaints leading to the Report. My rights to a fair hearing 

were not respected. 

Findings of the Report 

6. The Report finds that my decision to provide a document to the Institute of Public Affairs (IPA)

amounted to a failure to uphold the good reputation of the Australian Public Service (APS). 

7. The rationale for this conclusion is flawed.

8. The first aspect of the complaint against me is that the document was created for the sole purpose of

providing it to the IPA. This was not sustained. Ample evidence was produced to prove that the paper 

was created for another purpose. The MPC accepted this point and made a finding that this ground of 

the complaint was not sustained. 

9. The second aspect of the complaint was that providing the document to the IPA was inappropriate.

10. It is asserted that I should have diverted the request for the document to a Media Team, another SES

officer or I should have directed the IPA to submit a Freedom of Information request for the material. 

11. The reasoning for this conclusion is unsound. The Australian Public Service Commission (APSC)

receives numerous requests for information. It is a normal and embedded part of the business of the 
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